A word from your Faculty Accreditation Coordinator…
March 11, 2013
Dear AVC Campus Community, 
Accreditation of our campus is an on-going process that involves you every day.  It is not just something we do before a report is due or after receiving a response letter.  Being accredited means we are serving our students and the community pursuant to the standards set by the accrediting agency.
As you may be aware, in response to our 2012 Follow-Up Report, the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC) is coming to the campus in October 2013 to review some of our practices to make sure we are maintaining those standards.

I want to make sure you know specifically what each of you can do to help in the ongoing efforts as well as the upcoming visit to maintain our good standing with the ACCJC:
· If you are on a committee of any kind, make sure the committee meets regularly, takes accurate minutes, and posts timely agendas and minutes on its dedicated website.  Contact Stephen Burns (sburns@avc.edu) if you need assistance organizing the site or posting documents.  You will receive more information on this from the College Coordinating Council soon.
· Sometimes issues can get stuck in ongoing committee discussion.  While discussion and debate are necessary, move the discussion to decision making.  The goal for perfection can sometimes delay decisions, but decisions can always be changed if something is not working.  It is important to move beyond discussion and implement changes as needed, especially when those changes are part of our improvement plans or recommendations.
· Review the parts of the Self-Study and Follow Up Report that are relevant to what you do and be sure you and your department are following up on improvement plans and recommendation responses.  Go to About AVC / Accreditation on the AVC homepage to view these documents. 
· If you are contacted by an AVC accreditation committee member asking for documents and a written report, please make it your top priority to respond to them.  They are part of a large effort to write the current Midterm Report and the information they are asking from you is crucial to maintaining our accreditation status.
· Make sure you are entering SLO/ PLO / OO data and creating action plans on a regular basis.  If you are ever unsure of what to do, don’t hesitate to contact the SLO Co-Chair Fredy Aviles (faviles@avc.edu), or Aeron Zentner (azentner@avc.edu) in the Institutional Research Office for assistance.
· When writing your Program Review, annual updates, and making a financial request for resources, be sure to include SLO / PLO /OO data to support your requests.  This is a crucial aspect of the “integrated planning” process that we implement regularly.

We all know that our AVC staff and faculty do a great job in serving our students.  Accreditation gives us the opportunity to show evidence for the hard work we do every day.

I will continue to give you periodic updates.  If you have any comments, questions, or suggestions about accreditation, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
Sincerely, 

Tina Leisner McDermott
Tina Leisner McDermott

Instructor, Communication Studies, Language Arts

Faculty Accreditation Coordinator 

x6144   tmcdermott@avc.edu
